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Introduction/Aim: Since October 2021 nicotine containing e-liquids are only available in Australia by prescription from a doctor for the purpose of smoking cessation. We assessed general practitioner’s (GP’s) knowledge, attitudes, beliefs and intentions to prescribe nicotine for use with e-cigarettes for smoking cessation. We compared baseline data with data collected from these GP’s 12-months later.

Methods: A survey was distributed to GP’s between December 2021 and March 2022 (T1). GP’s completing this survey were invited to complete it again between January and April 2023 (T2). Survey questions included assessing knowledge, attitudes, beliefs and intention to prescribe e-cigarettes for smoking cessation. Data was analysed using SPSS.

Results: A total of 264 GP’s completed the baseline (T1) survey and 94 provided responses at follow-up (T2). Over half of responders were female (T1 n=170, 64.4%, T2 n=57, 60.6%) and mostly aged between 30-39 years (T1 n=80, 37.2%, T2 n=28, 29.8%). Less than half of GP’s agreed that e-cigarettes were suitable smoking cessation aids and this did not change between T1 and T2 (n=121, 49.8%, vs n=45, 50.0%). The knowledge score of GP’s at T1 (median = 3/6) was not significantly different to that at T2 (median = 2/6). At follow-up, 48.3% of GPs (n=43) were confident in their abilities to discuss e-cigarettes compared to baseline (n=63, 26.1%). 40.7% of respondents (n=98) at baseline and 43.7% at follow-up (n=38) indicated they would not prescribe e-cigarettes for smoking cessation. 

Conclusion: Since the regulation of nicotine in e-liquids, there was little change among Australian GP’s perceptions with respect to e-cigarettes as smoking cessation aids between T1 and T2. GP’s knowledge about e-cigarettes remained limited, however, GP’s at follow-up were more confident in their abilities to discuss e-cigarettes with their patients compared to baseline respondents. Overall, GP’s did not prescribe nicotine e-liquids to patients.
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